
 CITY OF GIG HARBOR 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 370  
 
 
 
A RESOLUTION OF THE GIG HARBOR CITY COUNCIL ADOPTING THE AMENDED 
TACOMA-PIERCE COUNTY SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT PLAN, AND AUTHORIZING 
THE MAYOR TO ENTER INTO AN INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT WITH PIERCE 
COUNTY COMMITTING THE CITY TO THE GOALS, POLICIES, AND DISPOSAL 
ETHOD SET FORTH IN THE AMENDED PLAN. M
 
WHEREAS, RCW Chapter 70.95 established a state-wide comprehensive 
program for solid waste handling, waste recovery and recycling, 
in an effort to prevent land, air, and water pollution and to 
conserve the natural resources of the State of Washington; and 
 
WHEREAS, the Pierce County Council adopted the Tacoma-Pierce 
County Solid Waste Management Plan by Ordinance no. 87-196 on 
August 2, 1989 as required by RCW Chapter 70.95; and 
 
WHEREAS, pursuant to RCW Chapter 70.95, the City of Gig Harbor 
adopted the Tacoma-Pierce County Solid Waste Management Plan as 
its comprehensive solid waste management plan by Resolution #300 
and entered into an interlocal agreement with Pierce County to 
comply with the recommendations and policies set forth in the 
plan; and 
 
WHEREAS, RCW Section 70.95.080 mandates periodic review of all 
comprehensive solid waste management plan; and 
 
WHEREAS, the city desires to adopt the amended Tacoma-Pierce 
County Solid Waste Management Plan dated August 31, 1992 as its 
comprehensive solid waste management plan; and 
 
WHEREAS, the city also desires to enter into a new interlocal 
agreement with Pierce County committing itself to a partnership 
with the county to implement the goals and policies set forth in 
the amended Tacoma-Pierce County Solid Waste Management Plan and 
to adopt the disposal method set forth therein;  
 
NOW, THEREFORE, the City Council of the City of Gig Harbor, 
Washington, do hereby RESOLVE as follows: 
 
Section 1.  The Amended Tacoma-Pierce County Solid Waste 
Management Plan is hereby adopted in its entirety as the 
comprehensive solid waste management plan for the City of Gig 
Harbor. 
 
Section 2.  The Mayor is hereby authorized to execute a "Solid 
Waste Interlocal Agreement between the City of Gig Harbor and 
Pierce County" to commit the city to a partnership with the 
county to implement the goals and policies set forth in the 
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amended Tacoma-Pierce County Solid Waste Management Plan and to 
adopt the disposal method set forth therein. 
 
 
PASSED this 9th day of November, 1992. 
 
 
 
       ___________________________ 
       Gretchen A. Wilbert, Mayor 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Mark E. Hoppen 
City Administrator/Clerk 
 
 
 
Filed with city clerk:  11/6/92 
Passed by city council: 11/9/92 


